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Bill Type and Number:   Ordinance 2013-45
Sponsor: Council Member Crescimbeni:
Date of Introduction: January 22, 2013
Committee(s) of Reference: R
Date of Analysis: January 25, 2013
Type of Action: Ordinance Amendment
Bill Summary: The ordinance amends Chapter 93 (St. Johns River Ferry Commission), Section 93.103 (Membership; Terms; Composition), Ordinance Code, to add the Chief Executive Officer of Visit Jacksonville, or any successor entity chosen by the Tourist Development Council to perform marketing services and to promote tourism in Jacksonville, as an ex officio member of the St. Johns River Ferry Commission.
Background Information: While revenue in the operation of the St. Johns River Ferry has been steady since the ferry’s operations were transferred from JaxPort to the City (October 1, 2012), ridership has been down.  There are a number of variables that may account for this.  Once the Port Authority announced its intention of ceasing to operate the ferry, many people may have assumed that the ferry actually ceased to operate.  This ordinance addresses another possible consideration, namely, that many people who actually live on the First Coast, are not aware of the ferry’s existence.  The Commission feels that marketing is fundamental in raising awareness of the ferry’s existence as both a mode of transportation and as a tourist attraction, as well.  Adding  Visit Jacksonville’s CEO could greatly enhance  the ferry’s visibility.
Policy Impact: St. Johns River Ferry Commission
Fiscal Impact: Minimal
Analyst: Jackson
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